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SUSTRANS ACTIVE JOURNEYS SCHOOLS PROGRAMME
SUMMER TERM EVENTS NEWSLETTER

April 2019
Dear Parent/Guardians,

Firstly, I would like to thank you for your continued support of our Active Journeys Program! We had a huge amount of children coming to school actively during the Big Pedal and had some really successful days. When we know our final position in the competition, we will update you via Twitter.  
Year 5 and Year 6 only Puncture Repair Workshop

On Friday 3rd May Year 5 and 6 will have the opportunities to take part in a Puncture Repair Workshop as part of our Active Journeys Program. The pupils will learn how to identify, fix and restore punctured bike tyres – a very useful life skill!
The Big Shift
We will be holding the ‘Big Shift’ event in school during the Summer Term. The Big Shift challenge to take place EVERY Thursday from Thursday 16th May Thursday 20th June 2019. Its purpose is to increase the amount of pupils walking, cycling and scooting to school. The Big Shift will also help promote our Healthy Schools and Eco Schools aims and missions.
To help the environment, we will also participate in ‘Make a WHEEL Difference DAY’ on Thursday 23rd May. Please help by allowing your child to travel to school actively on a Thursday. 

What does active travel include?

All children are encouraged to travel to school as actively as possible next week, this includes:

· Walking

· Cycling

· Street Surfing

· Scootering

· Heelys

· Roller Blading

· Or any other way they can think of that allows them to actively travel to school.

(Year 5 only) Bikeability Training - Level 1
On Thursday 6th June, Year 5 pupils will be participating in a Level 1 cycling course.  On this day, they will need to bring their bikes and helmets to school in order to participate in the course. This workshop will take place on the school yard and is a vital part in teaching them of the rules of the road and get them feeling confident when cycling. 
At Level 1, new riders learn to control and master their bikes in a space away from traffic such as a playground or closed car park. The pupils will be taught key skills such as:
· Getting on and off their bike without help

· Starting off, pedalling, and stopping with control

· Pedalling along, using gears and avoiding objects

· Looking all around and behind, and controlling the bike

· Sharing space with pedestrians and other cyclists
IMPORTANT INFORMATION FOR THE BIKEABILITY TRAINING 
· No helmet = No ride!

All students needs to have a helmet on the day of the course.
· Bikes need to be safe to ride

All bikes will need to pass safety inspection (please find the M Check information attached in the email). It is important to ensure your child has a bike with working brakes, inflated tyres and the bike is generally suitable/safe to ride i.e. no loose parts/correct size.  
· Clothing 

Pupils will need to be appropriately dressed for the weather e.g. waterproof jacket if raining, not baggy trousers etc.  

· Passing the Level 1 course
If they are nervous they should practice some skills over the weekend. The two main components that students fail on are signalling and being able to observe behind whilst cycling. 

1. Pupils should be happy taking one hand off the bars whilst pedalling in a straight line for 3+ seconds  - they will need to do this with both left & right hands!  

2. Observation skills involve looking behind (1-2 seconds) whilst cycling in straight line – they should be able to do this on both the left and right side.

3. A core component of passing Level 1 is behaviour and decision making skills!  Students will need to show they can listen, follow instructions, make sensible decisions.  Students who mess around, showboat, distract others, show poor listening skills can fail Level 1 regardless of their bike handing skills!!
___________________________________________________________________________________________
** Remember we have bike and scooter racks for the children to store their ‘ride’ which will keep their bikes and scooters safe during the school day. If you are unsure of the location of the bike and scooter racks, please ask a member of staff to point you in the right direction. **
As always, our pupils’ safety is paramount, so we would like the pupils to adapt the ‘Road Safety Rules’ and ‘Be Bright, Be Seen’ rules of the road on their journeys to school.
For more information and updates closer to the events, please see our School Website or Twitter page.                
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                 www.twitter.com/cwrtrawlinprim?lang=en&lang=en
If you would like to get involved with the Sustrans Twitter page please tag Hamish Belding, our Sustrans School Officer, into any Tweets about your child’s active travel events/achievements! @BikeWalkScoot
Kind regards,
Miss K. Morgan                                              
Active Journeys Co-ordinator                     
